Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and newly elected Freshman Selectmen, Roy Lowell.

The Selectmen met with representatives of the N H. Monastery, Father
Fitzgerald and Martin Wain, for the purpose of discussing why the Monastery
did not receive total exempt of the property for religious purposes. Previous
years the Selectmen have exempted one-third or the assessment but this year
they received the full bill. Father Fitzgerald declared that the State law reads
full exemption is allowed on property owned by religious orders and used for
such purposes. He hoped the Selectmen would concur. It was finally agreed that
the Selectmen would look further into the matter and they would meet with Father
Fitzgerald at a later date in hopes of settling the matter permanently.

Selectman Merrill Todd moved the nomination of Selectman Thomas Mansfield to act as chairman of the Board of Selectmen for the ensuing year. The motion was seconded by Selectmen Roy Lowell and the motion carried.

Just Sem (man lett mig)